

2021--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WI. DECEMBER TOWN BOARD MTG.

December 8, 2021

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Wednesday, December 8, 2021 at 4:00 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. All town board members present including clerk & treasurer. There were no town residents present.

The agenda as follows: call to order, reading & approval of last month's minutes, treasurer's report, town correspondence, reports from town officers, pulic comments, matters for discussion & possible action--road updates, beavers-Anderson Road, culvert, winter preparation, County 50-50 aid, delinquent garbage bills & tax bills, contract with assessor, election workers for 2022-2023, helpers needed for winter, Good Thanksgiving & Merry Christmas, pay bills and set Board of Audit & January 2022 meeting & adjournment,

Chairman Andy called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the previous meetings were read. A motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Rick Schwanebeck to accept the minutes as read. Motion carried. Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck gave the treasurer's report.

MISCELLANEOUS TOPICS DISCUSSED: Election workers for next year--a motion by Andy Cegielski, seconded by Ken Schwanebeck to keep this year's election workers for next year too and the clerk can appointed helpers when needed. Motion carried. BEAVERS: The town will pay per beaver in 2022. CULVERT REPLACEMENT: Don Boone sold the township -1-36"x40' long at a cost of \$1670. Clerk did not get the bill so it will get paid next month. These culverts will be installed on Anderson Road near the beavers dams and we may have to call Dan Ostrowski for permission to go on his land for installation too. (Phone #715-213-5211). Discussion on workman's compensation--does the town have this insurance? Mike Puziewicz is parking a semi trailer by the town hall with his belongings in it as he is cleaning up his property. Assessor Mark Garlick will look into a reval in 2022. Clark County sent information on Farm Technology Days scheduled in 2022. John & Sue Cepress sent us a Christmas card. John Cepress would like the township to plow snow by the fire hydrant to keep it open this winter just in case we may need it. Gravel bids need to be upgraded word-wise in 2022. Our money we received from the State for the COVID fund will be explained to us at a meeting on February 28, 2022 at 7:30 pm in Loyal. We have until 2024 to use this money.

<u>PAY BILLS</u>: Board approved checks #4499 through 4510. Our next town board meeting and board of audit meeting will be help on Saturday, January 8, 2022 at 9:30 am at the Sherwood Town hall. A motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Andy Cegielski to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. (5:00 pm)

Respectively Submitted:

Mrs.) Alene Jacobson, Town Clerk